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 Australian Idol 
Congratulations Iilysh! 
Our  very own Cold Can local Iilysh 
Retallick took out second place in this 
year’s Australian Idol, with her 
performance in the final cheered on at 
watch parties in Culcairn and across 
the country. 
The last few months have seen a huge 
outpouring of support across the 
entire region, not just in Culcairn. 
We’ve had tourists coming for the 
Iilysh sausages at the Culcairn 
Butchery and to look at the town they 
heard about for the first time on the 
telly, really putting us on the map. 
We at the Oasis would like to give a 
huge round of applause for her 
second place win, and wish her all the 
best with the future opportunities that 
are sure to be coming her way. 
-Robyn Stanley 

 
CALLING FORMER MEMBERS OF THE HICKORY HILL TENNIS CLUB. 

It’s been 30 years since the club closed. Former members are advised that a Reunion dinner and 
unveiling of a plaque on the site of the Old Courts will occur on the October Long weekend 2025. 
The cost of the dinner at the Henty Community Centre will be $30 per person. A set menu with 
alternate meals of roast lamb and chicken mignon will be served. Special dietary requirements will 
be catered for on request.  
Any photos or other memorabilia that you could contribute to a display, even your memories please 
let us know.  
If you would like to attend the dinner October 4 at 6PM, and/or the unveiling October 5 at 
10:30AM you are requested to contact one of the following by September 20.   
RSVP and Enquiries to: 

• Jennifer Christensen 0418 449 624   
• Joan Lyons 0427 298 785 
• Peter Lyons 0428 298 985 

 
Hickory Hill Tennis Club Reunion Committee 
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 DEADLINE 
Next Deadline – 12pm Mon 5th May 2025 
Folding date – Friday 9th May 2025 at 1pm 
Delivery date – Wednesday 14th May 2025 

We prefer articles and advertising to be emailed to 
culcairnoasis@outlook.com or phone 02 6029 8291 
for more information. 

WHY RECORD HISTORY – PART 6  
1958  Jaycees President -   Don Lowe  
YEAR HIGHLIGHTS  
• Main project – hospital extension programme – 

‘which ended up including painting’   
• Big increase in Diary sales – 50  
• Bruno Biti won Public Speaking Contest  
• Working bee at cemetery  
• Organised 1st Cabaret Ball to be held in 

Culcairn.  
• Ron, Neville and Don represented Culcairn at 

Southern Zone Conference at Albury in 
debating.  

• Held several barbeques and social nights at 
Darcy Robinson’s  

• Many delegates attended area and Zone 
Conferences.  

HOSPITAL EXTENSION    
The Culcairn District Hospital received a grant to add 
a new wing and operating theatre.  
The community raised funds to support these 
extensions, and with construction completed, the 
hospital board asked for community help with 
painting.  
Jaycees put up their hand.   Over several weeks, at 
weekends and nights, the Jaycee team and other 
volunteers prepared and painted this new facility.  
We also ran a cabaret ball to help fund the cost of the 
paint.   
The project was a big success for the community and 
many members learnt how to paint.  
  
1958 -1964 CULCAIRN DISTRICT CEMETERY  
The long-standing Cemetery Trust Committee 
ceased to exist in the late 1940s, leaving the 
cemetery without management. In 1958 the 
secretary of the Culcairn Hospital, Mr Ted Schulz, 
asked the Chapter if it would establish a committee 
to assess the state of the cemetery and recommend 
solutions.  
This was undertaken, resulting in a raft of 
recommendations to restore this twelve-acre resting 
place of pioneers and citizens. Major problems 
identified were:  
1. White ants had destroyed fence posts, allowing 

cattle from the adjacent town common to enter 
the cemetery.  

2. A visitor had picked and planted wild wattle on a 
grave years before, resulting in a jungle of scrub 
wattle across half of the eastern section.  

3. Rabbits were having a field day in dry grass and 
overgrown shrubbery.  

4. The entrance gate was mangled.  
Early in 1958, Jaycees organised a community 
working bee.   In one day, scrub wattle was removed, 
rabbits were attacked with ferrets, brawn and sheep 
dogs, graves and fences repaired, and with victor 
mowers everywhere revealing a totally different 
cemetery to be proud of. A spring working bee 
continued each year with community help.  
In 1962 Jaycees raised finance and employed a part 
time cemetery caretaker, this continued for three 
years.  
The following year Jaycees re-established a 
Cemetery Management Committee to oversee the 
cemetery. Before handing the reins over, a toilet was 
erected and an entrance ramp with brick sides and 
steel archway was erected.   (However, the first 
contractor in a Pantech truck to arrive drove straight 
through it, instead of using the gate, and wiped it 
out.)  
Soon after, the NSW Government legislated that all 
public cemeteries be the responsibility of Local 
Government.  
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Culcairn Welcomes New 
Doctor and Expanded Health 
Services  
Exciting news for the Culcairn community! A new 
medical general practice, Culcairn Mediclinic, open 
Mon-Fri, has opened its doors, bringing additional 
healthcare services to the region. Led by Dr. Toby 
Ezekwe, the clinic operates from 23 Balfour Street, 
the premises formerly occupied by Dr. Bond. 
Joining him is Dr. Marguerite Harb, further 
strengthening medical support in the town.  
To mark the occasion and welcome the doctors to 
the town, the Culcairn Local Health Advisory 
Committee is hosting a free community sausage 
sizzle on Saturday, 12 April 2025, from 9:00 to 
11:00 AM. The event will take place outside 23 
Balfour Street, providing an opportunity for 
residents to meet Dr. Toby and learn more about 
the services available at the clinic.  

Culcairn Mediclinic: A New Era in 
Local Healthcare  
Dr. Toby brings a wealth of experience in general 
practice, preventive care, and chronic disease 
management. The clinic will offer a wide range of 
services, including:  
• General consultations  
• Preventive care and chronic disease 

management  
• Specialised skin care treatments  
• Health education  
• Telemedicine for remote consultations  
• Home and nursing home visits  
Additionally, Dr. Toby is in the process of 
securing Visiting Medical Officer credentials, which 
will enable him to work at the Culcairn Multi-
Purpose Service (hospital and aged care facility).  

New Health Hub: A Community 
Investment  
In a landmark collaboration, the Culcairn Local 
Health Advisory Committee, Greater Hume Council, 

and the Culcairn Lions Club have joined forces to 
purchase the former NAB building at 31A Balfour 
Street. This strategic investment ensures that 
Culcairn has the necessary infrastructure to support 
its growing healthcare needs.  
The purchase was made possible through:  

• Culcairn Local Health Advisory Committee trust 
funds from the sale of Kiltearn House  

• Greater Hume Council health initiative funds, 
also linked to Kiltearn House  

• A generous bequest from the late Alan Fifield, 
held by the Culcairn Lions Club  

Expanding Health Services in 
Culcairn  
The newly acquired building will serve as 
a complementary health hub to support additional 
medical and allied health services, including:  

• Diabetes education and dietetics  
• Speech pathology  
• Podiatry  
• Physiotherapy  
• Community health initiatives, such as a new 

mums' support group  
The final composition of services will emerge over 
the balance of 2025 – once we know the mix of 
services Dr. Toby is able to secure at the Culcairn 
Mediclinic.  
A special thanks to Henty Bendigo Bank, which has 
expressed in-principal support for funding the 
necessary renovations to bring the facility up to 
standard. Their willingness to invest in the health 
and well-being of Culcairn is greatly appreciated.  

A Community Effort for Better Health  
The Culcairn Local Health Advisory 
Committee expresses its sincere gratitude to 
everyone involved in securing this vital 
infrastructure for the town. This will ensure that 
Culcairn continues to grow as a well-serviced 
community, with improved access to healthcare for 
all residents.  
Be sure to join the sausage sizzle on April 12th 
outside 23 Balfour Street to welcome Dr. Toby 
Ezekwe and celebrate this major milestone for 
Culcairn’s future in healthcare!  
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CULCAIRN SHOW NEWS  
 
Culcairn Show Society has begun planning 
for the 2025 Culcairn Show to be held on 
the Saturday of the October Long 
Weekend, 4th October.  
 
The committee met for the Annual meeting 
in March. Further meetings will be held in 
April, May, August and September at the 
Culcairn Show Sports Ground Hoy 
Pavilion. 
 
The Annual meeting elected Andrew 
Godde as president, Stephen Trickett as 
secretary treasurer, Max Scheetz and 
Bridget Hogg as vice presidents.  
 
We hope to see you there on show day.  
Next meetings are April 28th and May 26th.  
 

 
 
 

 
Please note this publication is available online at 

www.culcairn.nsw.au 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

 
 

IN YOUR GARDEN  
After a dry time in March we look forward to some April 
rain, while the soil is still warm and good growth 
possible.  
VEGIES Clean up remaining summer vegies. Harvest  
the last of the cucumbers, tomatoes and zucchinis. 
Pickles and chutney time  
Melons should be ready now and smaller pumpkins, 
Butternut and trombones. large jap and qld blues will 
keep maturing until a frost.  
SOW broad beans , carrots, parsnips, beetroot, peas 
and  silver beet.  
PLANT OUT Seedlings of cauliflower, cabbage, broccoli 
at intervals to extend your harvest of these winter 
vegetables. Red, white and brown onion seedlings will 
grow through winter if put in now.   
PEARS and APPLES will be in season over the next few 
months and lend themselves to many options, Pies, 
baked, sauces and chutneys as well as being delicious 
eaten fresh.  
It's Bulb time .Chill tulips in the fridge before planting 
out.. Frost tolerant flowers for Autumn include 
cyclamen,(in pots or in the garden)   stock, dianthus , 
calendula, larkspur.  
Grow wallflowers for their perfume.  Anenome, 
ranunculus, and pansies, Iceland poppies and red 
poppies (to bloom in November for Remembrance Day)  
There is still time for sweet peas, on frames or fences.  
Check for Autumn colour on deciduous trees in 
Nurseries now. 
Walnuts and quinces are coming into season .The white 
cockatoos have won again, but I will buy some quinces 
to bake - red and delicious.  
I recently visited "MAYFIELD", a private garden between 
Oberon and Bathurst. It is 120acres and part of a large 
property, It is a cold climate garden and said to be the 
largest private garden in the Southern Hemisphere open 
to the public. Trees are various pines , elms, oaks, 
birches, and other trees and shrubs that withstand snow, 
lots of azaleas and rhododendrons line the many 
pathways .A huge lake and an amazing water garden 
cover one section.  Caves , waterfalls ,and bridges add 
to the  mystery of this incredible garden .I walked for 
almost 4 hours and only saw part of it .A visit again in 
Spring could be on the agenda! A magnificent work in 
progress as the owner travels the world to find new and 
different plants .Well worth a weekend in Bathurst to 
have time to visit "Mayfield".  
Our gardens may never be "Mayfields", but as we work 
in them to grow vegies and flowers we gain a large 
amount of enjoyment and satisfaction both in growing 
plants and sharing the beauty of our patch.  
 
Enjoy your Autumn garden.         Margaret Pumpa 
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Stay Connected With Your Local Community Radio: 96.7 2GHR FM! 
96.7 2GHR FM is your local community radio station, keeping you entertained with the widest 
variety of music and keeping you connected with what’s happening in Holbrook and beyond. 
Community radio thrives because of volunteers—local people just like you—who dedicate their 
time each week to keeping you informed and entertained. But to keep 2GHR on air, we need your 
help.  
While we secure grants for essentials like insurance and major equipment upgrades, we rely on 
community support to cover daily operational costs. Here’s how you can make a difference:  
Become a Member  
Membership is one of the easiest ways to support us! Whether you're an individual, family, small 
business, or community organisation, there's an option for you!
Signing up is quick and easy:  
🔗 Online: Visit 2ghr.org.au and click 
"Membership"  
📞 Call us: 02 6036 3428  
🏠 Visit us: the back of 40 Young Street, 
Holbrook 
✅ Students & singles: Just $16 per year  
✅ Businesses & community groups: 
Includes a free 1-week event promotion  

2GHR helps keep us on air while boosting 
your brand visibility!  
🔹 Radio reaches key decision-makers in the 
community  
🔹 Repetition builds recognition—your message 
stays top of mind  
🔹 Your support directly helps cover our 
operating costs 

Promote Your Business on 2GHR - Want to get your business noticed while supporting your 
local community? We offer flexible sponsorship packages to suit your business. Contact us today 
to learn more!  
 
 

  
There are lots of new happenings and beginnings coming up here at the 
Bowlo in the next few weeks.  
Social Bowls Is back and we can’t wait here, starting Sunday 13th April, all 
you need to do is call the club on 6029 8461 by 12.30pm on the day to 
register with play commencing at 1pm & its only $5 to play so come and 
give it a roll.  
Our Friday Raffles have increased and are now even bigger with more on 
offer and along with Happy Hour now from 5 to 9.  Tickets on sale from 

7pm, Raffle starts at 8pm with the Members Draw at 9pm, now starting at $500 and increases 
$100 a week until it’s won. That’s now over $1000 in cash and prizes to be won every Friday 
night.   
A huge thank you to the following businesses for their continued support. Culcairn Butcher, 
Culcairn Foodworks, Culcairn Pharmacy, Border Markets & Kenny’s Restaurant.  
The Pennant bowls season has come to an end but mark your calendars as on Sunday 4th May 
will be our annual mixed medley day, so come down and watch some great bowls.   
Bingo is also making its way to the Culcairn Bowling & Rec Club so stay tuned for a start date so 
please spread the word.  
Euchre is here every Wednesday from 1pm its only $2 to play. Experienced and learners all 
welcome. Play starts at 1pm.  
The club will be closed on GOOD FRIDAY 18th April and ANZAC DAY Friday 25th April – Boomer 
Raffle to be held  Thursday 24 April start 7pm. Also, a reminder that Kennys Chinese Restaurant 
will also be closed from Wednesday 14th April and reopens on Wednesday 30th April.  
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Henty- Culcairn Probus  

Change of Leadership  
 

The Henty/Culcairn Probus group held its Annual 
General Meeting on March 12 in Walla Walla. After the 
elections, President Warren Berkery handed over 
presidential duties to Helen Squires. The following 
people will join Helen in leading the organisation for 
2025-2026.   

• Vice-President – Yvonne Booth  
• Secretary – Beryl Meyer  
• Assistant Secretary – Jenny Whitlock  
• Treasurer – Fran Fifield  
• Newsletter – Kate Finlayson  
• Publicity – Janet Beverley  
• Program Director – Margaret Pumpa  
• Photographer – Julie Parker.  

Probus is a worldwide organisation which allows 
retirees to connect socially, an essential activity in 
today’s world, with most clubs being located in the 
United Kingdom, Australia, and New Zealand. 
Probus’s main aim is to contribute to fun and 
friendship in retirement. Our Henty/Culcairn club 
does this through its monthly meetings, interspersed 
with monthly coffee mornings.   
The club’s next meeting is April 9 at the Henty 
Community club, 9:30 for 10:00, and will feature guest 
speaker Dylan Harrison (Hore). Dylan is the founder 
of The Next Step, Henty’s disability support service. 
Dylan and his staff are passionate about providing 
support to people living with a disability, improving 
their quality of life, and delivering fun-filled, creative 
programs. Guests are welcome.   
If you are retired or semi-retired, Probus may be the 
social group for you. 
Contact Beryl Meyer at 0427 293 147 for more 
information.  
Photo above – Probus Executive  
Left to right: Fran Fifield, Beryl Meyer, Helen Squires 
(President), Margaret Pumpa, Yvonne Booth, Kate 
Finlayson, and Julie Parker.   

CULCAIRN GARDEN CLUB  
 
The Garden Club's 2nd meeting of the year was 
held at a member’s garden this month. Our hosts 
Michelle and Greg Purvis gave us a lovely talk 
about the development of their garden, and we 
had a chance to wander around and look at how 
they had set out their garden beds. Everyone 
seemed very impressed.  
One tip from the meeting from Rona was for 
earwig control. She suggested burying a used, 
unwashed can of cat or dog food up to the rim level 
with the soil and adding a squirt of oil and soy 
sauce to the tin to make an earwig trap. Try this 
one yourself and see if it works for you too.  
Our April meeting will be on the 13th at 2pm at the 
Culcairn Pub in the room across from the dining 
room called the 'Morgan's Schlupfwinkel’. The 
topic for April will be Garden Q&A, so if you have 
any burning questions about your garden you’ve 
been wanting to ask, this is the meeting for you.  
If you'd like to come along, bring a plate of 
something to share for afternoon tea. Tea and 
coffee will be provided by the club. If you have 
some flowers in your garden you are proud of, 
bring one along and enter our cut flower 
competition. We also have a raffle with 2 chances 
to win a prize. Hope to see you there.   
For more information 
• Email culcairngardenclub@gmail.com  
• President Ruth Scheetz on 0428 298 581 
• Secretary Robyn Stanley on 0429 670 284 

 
Our full programme for the year (subject to 
change) is available at:  
sites.google.com/view/culcairngardenclub/  
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Our services in Culcairn are there to assist you to remain living in your own home.  Our friendly 
staff and volunteers can help you with; Delivered Meals, In Home Cooking, Transport, Social 
Support and Domestic Assistance.   
Is anyone interested in a regular group activity in Culcairn?  We would like to commence a 
regular activity for participants in Group Social Support in the Culcairn or Walla area.  Please let 
us know if you might be interested in joining in!  
To participate in any of our programmes you will need to be registered with My Aged Care and 
have a referral for your required service.  Unfortunately, due to changes within the My Aged Care 
System we can no longer provide services to people who are not registered or do not have a 
referral for their requested service/s.  This change is part of the reforms being made following the 
Aged Care Royal Commission findings.   We can still provide services on a full cost recovery 
basis, if people prefer to use our services in this way and we have the capacity within the 
programme.  
Meal Ordering and Delivery Updates, To ensure a smooth and timely service, we request you 
place your orders no later than 1:00 pm the day prior to your delivery day, which is Thursday in 
the Culcairn and surrounding areas.  Tania will be calling as usual on Wednesday but if you have 
time earlier in the week, we are happy to take your order sooner.     
Office Opening Times:  Our office hours are from 9:30 am to 3:30 pm, Monday to Friday.  We are 
available for contact by phone during these hours, however sometimes we may be busy on other 
calls, please leave a message and we will call you back as soon as possible.    
If you would like a menu or have any questions, please call the office on 02 60363677.  Our menu 
is also available on our website https://holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au/ Or you can 
email:  office@holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au   
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CULCAIRN HOTEL  
02 60298501 

 
BISTRO OPEN 7 DAYS 

LUNCH 12-2PM 
DINNER 6-8.30PM  

DAILY SPECIALS - BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 
FOR GROUPS OF 4 OR MORE.  

 
Note changes to some days from last 

month  
 

PUB TRIVIA. STARTS AT 7PM  
1ST AND 3RD Wednesday OF THE MONTH  
TABLES OF 6 MAX $5.00 PER PERSON  

  

POOL COMP - EVERY SUNDAY  
NAMES BY 4PM FOR 4.30PM START.  

  

BEER GARDEN, FOUNTAIN, KIDS PLAYDROUND 
AND AN AVAIRY FOR THE KIDS TO GET CLOSE 

TO NATURE.  
 

FOUNTAIN NOW RUNNING   
 

OVER THE COUNTER BOTTLESHOP WITH 
FORTNIGHTLY SPECIALS (SEE FLYER)  

  

ACCOMODATION – BUDGET ROOMS FROM $60 
AND QUEEN ROOMS FROM $90  

 

WEEKLY WHAT’S ON  
 

MONDAY  
RIBS AND WINGS  

 

TUESDAY T-BONE  
300GM T-BONE WITH CHIPS AND GRAVY $20  

(Extras available at a charge)  
 

WEDNESDAY  
HUMP DAY HEAD GAMES  

 (PUB TRIVIA – TABLES OF 6 - $5 PER HEAD)  
PIZZA 2 FOR $40 WITH A SLICED GARLIC BREAD  

 

THURSDAY  
CHICKEN SNITTY, CHIPS AND GRAVY $16  

(MAKE IT A PARMY FOR AN $5 EXTRA)  
 

FRIDAY  
HAPPY HOUR FROM 5-7PM  

 6 x $30 MEAT TRAY RAFFLES AND JOKER DRAW   
TICKETS FROM 6PM – DRAWN AT 730PM  

 

SATURDAY SUPPORTER’S DAY  
GET OUT TO THE OVAL AND SUPPORT OUR GIRLS AND BOYS, 

LADIES AND MEN)  
 

SUNDAY SESH  
SAM’S AND VICS TRADITIONAL SUNDAY ROAST $20  

HAPPY HOUR 3PM - 5PM BAR SNACKS 3-4PM (Depends on numbers)   
4PM POOL COMP (NAMES BY 4PM START AT 4.30PM - $5 ENTRY)  

 
 

OPEN FOR LUNCH AND DINNER 7 DAYS  
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